
OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS 

GARNER-HAYFIELD-VENTURA COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 
 

 

The special meeting (retreat/work session) of the Board of Directors of the Garner-

Hayfield-Ventura Community School District was held on June 15, 2020, at the high 

school media center, at approximately 6:32 p.m. 

 

Present:  Larkin, Roberts, Toppin, Watson, and Upmeyer 

Absent:  None 

 

Administrators present were Steenhard, Meyering, Haag, Hinders, and Williams  

 

    The Return To Learn Plan due to Covid-19 and options for education of our 

students, indicating that voluntary education was no longer an option, was discussed.  

The plan must be a required plan with attendance being taken under all three 

scenarios.   

 

     Discussion took place on developing a comprehensive 5-year plan for all 

departments and the board beginning with the 2021-2022 school year through the 

2025-2026 school year. 

 

     Also discussed were academic goals including preparation of the Return to Learn 

plan and completion of 6 hours of UnboundEd training provided by the Dept. of 

Education for all teachers which focuses on teaching online. Superintendent goals 

were also discussed.  The board will also consider a review of board policy. 
 

     Inasmuch as this was a working session for the Board of Education, there were 

no motions made, nor formal action taken by the board at said working session. 
 

 

Adjournment 
 

 

  There being no further discussion items for the board at this time, upon motion by 

Toppin, seconded by Larkin, and unanimously carried, the special board meeting 

(retreat/work session) was adjourned by President Watson at approximately 9:05 

p.m. 
 

 

Patricia A. Schmidt 

Board Secretary 

 


